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Hello Fellow Florida North Area Members- 

I am grateful to share with you some amazing news: The Alternate Delegate Alcove is up and running on 

the area website.  Thank you to Pat, our Technology Coordinator who has been so wonderful in helping 

to create the page for the alternate delegate.  Please go to our area website and see my “Alcove”. 

I have several goals to fulfill that will require your help. First off all, I would like to acknowledge our 

many members who have been published in THE FORUM.  The following people from Florida had 

articles in the July Forum. I need to find out which districts Karlyn P, Julie B, and Caroline V are from. 

They deserve to have their names posted in the Alcove.  However, I need them to email me their 

consent before they can be listed on the website. If you have been published before and you don’t see 

your name on the site, please email me and I will proudly place your name and district on the Alcove. 

For me this is a big accomplishment that needs to be recognized.  

Second is to have more members published.  I would like to continue to give bilingual writing workshops 

at AWSC and assembly, if members are interested.  Please contact me and I will arrange this at our next 

Assembly. In June, Terry Ann A and I went to District 10 and gave our first bilingual writing workshop. I 

take great joy in saying that we had a great turn around.  If your district wants to have one, please do 

not hesitate to contact me or Terry Ann. 

Third is to encourage all districts to bring two questions for consideration in the Red Light/Green Light, 

that will be held at our Fall Assembly. At some point on Saturday, I will meet with District 4 DR, Sandra F. 

to choose the questions for Red Light/Green Light.  Afterwards, I will be asking for three districts to 

volunteer for researching their assigned questions and present that research to the assembly on Sunday 

morning.  It is my goal to post that research at the area web site the same day they are being presented.  

In conclusion, do you know that Florida North and South (combined) have the second largest Forum 

subscription base, behind only California? Keep promoting and subscribing to THE FORUM. Also Take it 

to your home meeting and share stories from it. Remember to order your Al-Anon Faces Alcoholism 2019 

for public outreach in your districts. 

It is with great joy that I am doing service, 

Elsa C. Alt. Delegate 


